

Valley City Public Schools

460 Central Ave N Valley City ND 58072 Phone 701.845.0483 www.hiliners.org

October 26, 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are sending you this letter because you may have a student that will be riding a school bus this winter at Valley City Public Schools. *Beginning on Monday, November 13, 2023, all students on a school bus, regular routes or activities, will be required to have in their possession a winter coat, hat, and gloves.* This yearly requirement is implemented for student's safety and as a necessary pre-caution for the severe cold and winter weather conditions that we incur in North Dakota between November and March.

If for any reason, you are unable to supply your student(s) with a winter coat, hat, or gloves, please let us know and we will work with each student or family individually to ensure they are adequately prepared for the upcoming winter weather. We will expect our bus drivers and coaches to remind and inform students of this requirement and any students failing to follow this requirement will have their riding privileges revoked until the requirement is followed. The safety of our students is always a priority in our school district and we appreciate your support and cooperation with this requirement at Valley City Public Schools.

If you have any questions regarding this requirement or need help with winter clothing supplies, please feel free to reach out to us at 701.845.0483 or email at josh.johnson@k12.nd.us.

Sincerely

Josh Johnson Superintendent

Valley City Public Schools